## Martha's Vineyard Public Schools

Excellence and Equity For All Children

MATTHEW T. D'ANDREA, LP.D. SUPERINTENDENT

RICHARD M. SMITH, ED.D.

ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT

**Equal Opportunity Employer** 

HOPE T. MACLEOD, M.ED., BCBA
DIRECTOR OF STUDENT SUPPORT SERVICES

MARK A. FRIEDMAN, MCPPO SCHOOL BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR

September 22, 2021

James Malkin, Chair Chilmark Select Board P.O. Box 119 Chilmark, MA 02535

Dear Chairperson Malkin,

At the 9/20/2021 Up Island Regional School District meeting, the School Committee was informed that the West Tisbury School Roof Replacement project cost projection has increased above what was approved by the Towns in the spring of 2021. According to the District's Designer Russo Barr Associates and the District's Owner's Project Manager, to comply with the current building codes, and to increase the R-value of the roof insulation, the project will need an additional \$321,713.

At that meeting the School Committee voted to proceed to request the additional funds from the Member Towns as Warrant Articles. The District calculates the Town of Chilmark share of this additional cost at \$41,114.92 based upon current Regional Agreement formula for West Tisbury School Capital Assessments.

The District is available to answer your questions and to work with you to move this project forward as soon as is practicable.

Very Truly Yours

Matthew D'Andrea, LP.D. Superintendent of Schools

Cc: Alex Salop, Chair UIRSD School Committee